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Kitsap 911 Board of Directors Meeting of

July 14, 2017
ATTENDING:

Board of Directors:

Charlotte Garrido, Kitsap County Commissioner

Sheriff Gary Simpson
Patty Lent-City of Bremerton Mayor
Becky Erickson- City of Poulsbo Mayor
Jerry McDonald-City of Bremerton Council Member 
Greg Wheeler-City of Bremerton Council Member (Vice Chair)

David Ellingson-Fire Commissioner (Chair)

Dusty Wiley-Fire Commissioner

Bob Muhleman- Fire Commissioner

CENCOM: 
Richard Kirton- Executive Director

Rachelle Tate- Administrative Specialist
Absent: 
Ed Wolfe-Kitsap County Commissioner
Robert Gelder- Kitsap County Commissioner

Val Tollefson- City of Bainbridge Island Mayor

Rob Putannsuu- City of Port Orchard Mayor
Call to Order:  Chair David Ellingson called the meeting to order at 12:17 pm. 
Additional Agenda Items: None
Public Comment: None

2018 Budget Presentation and Discussion
Executive Director Kirton presented just the Operating Budget because Kitsap 911 is updating the multi-year technology plan and needs to complete the plan before moving forward with a technology budget.  Since routine replacements and enhancements are funded through Kitsap 911 savings and special revenues the Board can adopt that portion of the budget later without impacting service fees.  Adopting the operating budget with service fee allocations now allows notification to the Sheriff’s office, cities, tribes, and fire districts on what their fees for 2018 will be and give them plenty of time to incorporate those into their budgets. Below are is a highlight of some items in the 2018 budget.
Revenues-
Sales Tax- If you compared 2017 budget to 2018 it looks like a big jump but this year we have taken a conservative approach to the 2018 revenue projections with a 4% increase. The numbers being projected are consistent with other preliminary local governments.
Telephone Excise Tax- These taxes are tracking slightly above budget and a 1% increase is being proposed for 2018.

Revenue Towers-Increase in revenue is due to a new tenant at the orchard heights site and slight adjustments build into the contracts.

Emergency Management Charges- This amount is based on a formula that has been used for many years with inflation factors built in.
Operating Transfer from 2017-This is the first time since Mr. Kirton has been the Director that a transfer has been proposed and he hopes not to make the transfer but would rather recommend then change the user fees. 
Appropriations-

Debit Service- Since the packets were distributed the principal and interest have been broken apart. There is no change to the total.
Wages, Salaries, and Benefits- Requesting a 7% or 489K increase overall. Regular salaries has a 2.5% wage increase included in the CBA as well as step increases. There is also a 2.5% wage increase for non-represented but well come back at the December meeting updating the unrepresented wage scale for 2018. At that point it could be anywhere under the 2.5% included in the budget.

Social Security and PERS- This is set by the federal and state government and using the recommended DRS rates.

Medical Rates- Rates for the PPO went up 5% and 13.4% for Kaiser. The 2018 budget is based on the plans the employees chose in 2017.
Supplies and Services- Requesting a 4% or 84K decrease
Computer Software- This line includes the HR Software, Financial Management Software and Office 365. These were prior agreements that we had through the county.
Management Consulting-A three year average is used for this account code.

Professional Services- The increase is mostly due to the state completing audits.

Service Fee Formula

Police- The service fee formula is spelled in the Bylaws for law enforcement there is a .06 increase over 2017. ILEADS users have an additional .74 cent surcharge to pay for the pass through.

Fire- The fire service fee includes a surcharge for a potential alerting project. The Fire Chiefs earlier in the year ask Kitsap 911 to find out long it takes when a person enters an event to the point when units have been dispatched and  previously the time interval was measured by the time the call receiver hit accept command to the time the dispatcher entered a dispatch event command. This year the analysis was taken one step further and looked at from the time of accept event all the way through to where units had enough information to respond. The preliminary analysis indicates a combination of technical and operational chart changes could significantly reduce the interval. The request is to add 250K now to the budget so once the plan is approved the project can get started right away. Mark Nelson who is working as an extra help employee is working on this and has gone through it with three other communication centers therefore he is very up-to-date. 
Director Becky Erickson made a motion to approve Resolution 2017-003 adopting the 2018 Operations Budget. Motion was seconded by Director Patty Lent. Motion Carried.
Additional Items/Good of the Order
4th of July- Director Greg Wheeler asked about calls over the 4th of July. Mr. Kirton reported it was better than last year or the year before and more manageable. Quite a few calls went to the fireworks line and some people called the number then were unhappy to hear an officer would not be dispatched. Director Wheeler is hearing the grade is a D as far as the public’s perspective. Director Becky Erickson stated the people in Poulsbo were mad and due to the angry response she received more emails then ever regarding fireworks complaints. Director Wheeler asked to see statistics on people treated for injuries and not gone to the emergency rooms. As it’s important to see the demand on the services and broken down by demographics to see how many kids are getting injured and effects on pets/live stock. Chief Griffin will work on the fire side of the report. Mr. Kirton will bring this back to the SAB.
Active Shooter on Bainbridge Island- Director Erickson stated she was listening on the scanner and there was a lot of information coming across the scanner. You could clearly hear the swat team was coming over from Seattle.  She thought when they moved to tactical channels it would be off the air. Mr. Kirton said none of the channels are encrypted including the tactical channel. Director Simpson said the regular channel you will get some of the movement. Erickson said if the bad people are listening too and are hearing everything why are they not encrypted? Mr. Kirton said costs, operational and interoperability which is the ability to have guardian one communicate on our channel. The last time encrypting was looked at was 1998, it’s currently something to revisit as a part of the technology plan.

Kitsap County Fire Chiefs and Commissioners will be having their BBQ at Chief Griffins home and everyone is invited.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:29 PM.

The next scheduled meeting of the Kitsap 911 Board of Directors is July 14, 2017 at 12:00 at Kitsap 911
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